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CHIEF NOMINATION 2023 

 

 On Wednesday July 12, 2023 Ermineskin Cree Na-

tion held a event for the Chief Nominations.  This  event 

allowed for our nation members to appoint someone 

who they feel would best suit the roles and responsibili-

ties for the Chief of Ermineskin.  They started the event 

by covering all the criteria that Chief nominee's must 

uphold when running in the election.  Each nominee 

must provide a criminal record check, affidavits of resi-

dency, and  a alcohol and drug test. With the election 

coming up on July 19, 2023 members will have a total of 

six (6) candidates for Chief. You will see the candidates 

information on pages six (6) and seven (7). There will 

also be a upcoming special edition news letter with each 

candidates platform and speeches. Anyone that wishes 

to watch both nominations and forum video’s they will 

be posted on the Ermineskin Youtube Channel. 

 https://www.youtube.com/@ErmineskinCreeNation 
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On  July  4th & 5th, 2023, N.G.C.I and Youth Advi-

sory Board Member Brayden Omeasoo-Steinhauer held 

the Second  Annual Youth Business Forum  at the Jim Rat-

tlesnake Building. This event was aimed to bring the 

youth of the community together to focus on business-

related topics, Nêhiyaw culture, and youth wellness. The 

event had speakers that covered topics like resume build-

ing, entrepreneurship, N.G.C.I Businesses & Projects, fi-

nancial wellness, and stories from local community mem-

bers and youth. In addition, keynote speaker Fawn Wood 

from Saddlelake Cree Nation was able to speak on her 

accomplishments, challenges, culture, and share her 

songs with the attendee’s. The youth absolutely loved it!   

“I would like to give a special thanks to the youth 

who were in attendance, N.G.C.I staff and board of direc-

tors for supporting me and the events I lead, the Youth 

Business Forum Planning Committee for assisting me in 

the creation of this event, as well as the N.G.C.I sponsors 

who made this event possible. My heart is full, 

kinanâskomitinâwâw.” Said Brayden Omeasoo-

Steinhauer.  

 Brayden is a member of Ermineskin Cree Nation, 

his role as the Youth Advisory Board member to create a 

conduit of dialogue and the expression of ideas from a 

youth per-

spective. He 

was selected 

by the board 

for his leader-

ship, commit-

ment to com-

munity, his 

education and 

skills. Brayden 

advises NGCI 

as an advo-

cate for fellow 

youth and the 

benefit of all 

NGCI business, Ermineskin Cree Nation citizens and the 

Maskwacis community at large. He follows a workplace 

which outlines his goals to achieve within the next year, 

such as hosting youth events pertaining to business, 

youth focus sessions on various topics, school presenta-

tions, youth engagement and participation, as well as a 

youth and elder exchange in the community. Each of 

these programs have outcomes that will benefit NGCI’s 

strategic direction, as well as provide capacity building to 

the youth to enhance our community.  

N.G.C.I SECOND ANNUAL YOUTH FORUM  
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   CREE CORNER 
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 On July 4-6, 2023, the Cutarm Family hosted 

a memorial handgame tournament for late elder, 

Larry Cutarm. Larry was an elder from Pigeon 

Lake 138A, Alberta. The tournament had over 36 

teams that registered for the main jackpot which 

paid out first, second, third and fourth.   

“I’d like to thank everyone that sponsored and contribut-

ed to this event, it was such a good tournament and I 

couldn’t be more grateful for everyone that made it pos-

sible. We as a family worked very hard to make sure it 

was a successful. Thank you to everyone that attended 

and played as well.” - Said Lorraine Cutarm (Host).  

 

CUTARM MEMORIAL HANDGAME TOURNAMENT  
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Introducing the “Theresa C. Wildcat Early Learning Cen-
tre" 

 We are thrilled to unveil the name of our brand-
new school: Theresa C. Wildcat Early Learning Centre. 
This innovative early learning centre has been designed 
to celebrate and honor the rich traditions, values, and 
language of the Maskwacis Cree. With a curriculum 
that integrates Cree language, history, and cultural 
practices, aligning with all MESC schools, this school 
will provide a nurturing environment for students to 
connect with Maskwacis culture and continue to re-
ceive a high-quality education. We are excited to em-
bark on this journey together and create a space where 
students can explore their passions, embrace critical 
thinking, and cultivate lifelong learning skills. 

 Late Theresa C. Wildcat, a member of the Er-
mineskin Cree Nation, was the eldest daughter to Joe 
and Emma Minde. Her grandfather was Chief Dan 
Minde. Theresa attended the Ermineskin Residential 
School and the St. Joseph’s Convent in Red Deer and 
was the first Ermineskin Nation member to graduate 
from high school. When she received her teaching cer-
tificate from the University of Alberta in 1952, she be-
came the first teacher from Maskwacis. Theresa taught 
at St. Mary’s Residential School from 1955 into the 
1960’s. In 1957 she married Sam Wildcat and together 
they raised a family of five children.  

 Theresa has been described as a visionary, dedi-
cated educator, a pioneer in the field of education, a 

great inspiration and role model, and an 
advocate for both education and her 
community. She set an example for sixty 
years of dedicated service with a sincere 
and deep interest for the betterment of 
her people, the advancement of First Na-
tions education and the preservation of 
Cree language and history. Theresa was a 
tireless advocate for all levels of educa-
tion in her community and province. She 
was also the first female elected to the 
Ermineskin Cree Nation council in 1966. 

 We are excited for the opportuni-
ties that await our students as we pre-
pare to open the doors of Theresa C. 

Wildcat Early Learning Centre.  

 Due to unforeseen circumstances, the comple-
tion of our new building has been delayed. This only 
affects kindergarten students attending the Theresa C. 
Wildcat Early Learning Centre. As a result, we regret to 
inform you that the start of the school year will be 
postponed to September 25th, 2023. We understand 
that this change may cause inconvenience and uncer-
tainty, and we apologize for any disruption this may 
cause to your family's plans. However, please be as-
sured that this delay is necessary to ensure that our 
new facility meets the highest standards of safety and 
quality, providing an optimal learning environment for 
our students. 

 We understand that you may have questions or 
concerns regarding the delayed start. Feel free to reach 
out to our administrative team who will be available to 
address any inquiries you may have. The team can be 
reached at our main administration office, (780) 585-
3333. 

 Thank you for your understanding and patience 
during this time. We value your partnership and look 
forward to welcoming your child to the new school 
building on September 25th. 

Article Provided by: M.E.S.C  

(Maskwacis Education Schools Commission)  

NEW LEARNING CENTRE UPDATE 
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